MINUTES OF THE BRO TAF LMC SESSIONAL GPs SUBCOMMITTEE, HELD ON 

TUESDAY 11 JANUARY 2022 VIA ZOOM VIDEOCONFERENCING
	Attendees:

Dr Matthew Whitcombe

Dr Avkash Jain

Dr Bethan Roberts

Dr Bhupa Patel 

Dr Peter Brooks
Mrs Ali Cole 


	Chair

Sec


	Item No

	Discussion
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies:

The Chair welcomed all to the meeting and wished everyone a Happy New Year.
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	Declarations of Interest:

No new declarations of interest were made.

	

	3


	Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and accepted as a true record. 
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	Matters Arising:

a.
LMC Levy for Sessional GPs
Dr Matthew Whitcombe wished to discuss again as there were sessional members who were not present for the discussion at the last meeting. It was agreed by all that asking sessional GPs to pay a nominal fee per year was reasonable – especially as they were able to claim it back as a business expense. It was discussed whether getting rid of the levy would attract more sessional GPs, but it was deemed unlikely. It was agreed to bring this matter to a close unless any further evidence was presented which could prompt further discussion.
b.
Protected Seats on the LMC for Sessional GPs
Dr Matthew Whitcombe again gave all sessional members the opportunity to discuss whether a case should be made to protect certain seats for sessional GPs. At present the ratio of sessional GPs on the LMC was proportionate to those within the Bro Taf area.
Dr Bethan Roberts highlighted that the LMC remit was to represent all GPs independent of status and so there should be a mechanism at the point of election for protected seats for sessional GPs but agreed this would require some thought as to the best method of doing so. Dr Peter Brooks agreed and would support seats being limited to sessional and salaried GPs. Dr Bhupa Patel suggested some thought would need to go into how these seats were designated with the different constituencies.

Mrs Ali Cole suggested that if changes were to be made, they would have to be raised now as the next set of elections were due in April 2023.

The requirement to raise the profile of the LMC amongst sessional GPs was also discussed, as Dr Roberts felt that there was a perception amongst her sessional colleagues that the LMC was mainly for partner GPs.

Dr Roberts also discussed that within GPC UK they have introduced protected seats for newly qualified (within the last 5 years) GPs and suggested this would be a good move for the LMC. She was keen to pursue this with the Executive and Full Committee. Dr Peter Brooks asked what other LMCs were doing regarding their seat distribution and suggested it would be helpful to get information from the other LMCs to help inform any decisions.
The use of a co-opted seat for newly qualified GPs was also discussed but it was agreed that the seat should have full voting rights to encourage full participation in LMC business.

Action: LMC Office to contact the other Welsh LMCs to enquire regarding protected seats for all GP job status’, including newly qualified and report back to the sessional GP subcommittee.

Action: LMC Office to add to next Executive Committee meeting agenda.

	LMC Office

LMC Office
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	Any Other Business:
a.
Reallocation of GP Services
Dr Bethan Roberts had become aware of discussions with the health board to move NHS GPs out of Cardiff Prison to commission a private GP service. Dr Roberts felt that this could potentially cause difficulties and highlighted that Parc Prison had since ended its private healthcare contract and gone back to using NHS GPs. Further meetings were being held with no decisions yet being made and Dr Roberts would update further when more information was available.
b.
Closing Practices
Dr Avkash Jain asked how salaried GPs were being supported by the LMC, particularly in practices where the contract had been handed back to the health board. Mrs Ali Cole replied that the LMC had met with the health board during GMS panel meetings to discuss any closures and had offered their support directly to the practices also. At the last Full LMC meeting Dr Sarah Morgan had highlighted the need for GPs to get in contact with the LMC at the earliest opportunity when concerns were raised in order for us to support them. Dr Jain suggested a letter could be sent to those practices offering support to the salaried staff, however it was agreed that this may not help as realistically the LMC could not offer any practical help to salaried GPs other than pointing them towards the vacancies page, which could be deemed as insensitive. Dr Roberts also highlighted that practices were able to terminate salaried GP contracts in line with their agreed terms and conditions of employment. Any salaried GP who felt they were being treated unfairly would likely involve the BMA in the first instance rather than the LMC. Dr Matthew Whitcombe was keen to know what advice was routinely given to the practices closing and what support was given to salaried GPs.
Action: LMC Office to add to next Exec agenda to enquire what support is routinely offered to closing practices and in particular the salaried GPs of those practices.

c.
3% Pay Increase
Dr Matthew Whitcombe enquired whether locum GPs had received the 3% pay increase through any means. Dr Bethan Roberts and Dr Avkash Jain replied that they had already received it through their work with the health board. Dr Peter Brooks advised that he raises his locum fee yearly in line with the pay rise and had therefore already done so this year. Dr Bhupa Patel had been told by the health board that he was not eligible for his out of hours work due to not being under contract (he had not received the COVID bonus payment either). Dr Bethan Roberts suggested this was incorrect and that it should be raised with the BMA as a test case.
Action: Dr Bethan Roberts to raise non-payment of COVID bonus and pay increase for OOH doctors with at next GPC Wales meeting in Jan 22.

	LMC Office

Dr Bethan Roberts
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	Date of Next Meeting:
Tuesday 5 April 2022, 2pm, Zoom

	Sec


